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FOREWORD

This report attempts to highlight some of the central issues in.
volved in the important areas of health and drugs in the develop-
ing world, primarily in the context of the Indian experience.

Beginning with a brief description and analysis of the current
health scene in India and the formidable obstacles in the path of
altering the current health-care status quo (Chapter 1), the
report goes on to examine the role of drugs and the drugs industry
in the developing world vis-a-vis the commonly accepted objective
of providing health for all by the year 2000 A.D. laid dawn at the
international Conference on Primary Health Care at Alma-Ata, USSR,
September 1978 (Chapter 2). This role is examined in the light of
the recent experience of some developing countries like Tanzania,
Sri Lanka and India.

Chapter 3 focuses attention on the marketing malpractices of the
large drug companies in India (both Indian and foreign companies),
in freely selling drugs that have either been banned or restricted
in the West owing to their harmful, sometimes even fatal, effects
on the health of the consumers.

Chapter 4 presents a detailed analysis of the key issues involved
in the lively controversy of brand names v/s. generic names that
is currently raging in India. A strong case is made out for int-
roducing generic names for over 100 essential drugs of mass con-
sumption •

Chapter 5 gives a brief historical account of the development of
a modern drugs industry in India and the West, with a particular
emphasis on the role of the Western multinationals operating in
India.

Chapter 6 studies the existing policy of the Indian Government,
and its implementation, towards regulating the operations of these
local multinational companies.

Chapter 7 assesses the contributions and the failures of the Central
Government-owned public sector organisations in India vis-a-vis
the role assigned to them in the basic economic policies of the
country.

Chapter 8 covers the crucial policy of comprehensive price and
profit controls in the Indian drug industry along with an eva-
luation of its effectiveness in practice.

Finally, the report raises some fundamental economic and political
issues involved, and the likely trends ana prospects in the near
future, in the operation of the "mixed" industrial economy of
India characterised by extreme inequality and poverty on the one
hand and an abysmally low rate of growth on the other.

1981. MUKARRAM BHAGAT














































































































































































































































